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This week at St James 
What a fesƟve week we have had! 

We kicked off the week with a delighƞul Christmas Dinner. The turkey with all the trimmings 
was a hit, and the delicious chocolate cake was the perfect finish! 

Our RecepƟon and KS1 children treated us to three AMAZING performances of ‘A Midwife 
Crisis’ on Tuesday and Wednesday. What a show! They sang their liƩle hearts out and      
projected their voices with such confidence and joy. I am always proud of the children here 
at school, but I must admit, I was a liƩle extra proud this week, watching them all shine! 

Party Day today was lots of fun with games and laughter. Our Christmas Service in church 
was the perfect end to the week. 

Dear God, 

Thank you for the joy and wonder of Christmas. As we celebrate this special Ɵme, help us to 
remember the true meaning of the season. 

We are grateful for our families, friends, and all the love we share. Please bless everyone 
with happiness, health, and peace. 

Help us to be kind and generous, just like the wise men who brought giŌs to baby Jesus. 
May we spread love and joy to everyone around us. 

Thank you for the beauƟful lights, the fun decoraƟons, and the excitement of giving and re-
ceiving giŌs. 

Keep us safe and guide us to always do what is right. 

Amen. 

Have a wonderful Christmas, and I look forward to seeing you on 6th January.   

Mrs Briers   

Our Value this 
half term is: 

COMPASSION 
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Weekly Attendance 
Whole School 

 

96.7% 

Reception 92.7% 

Year 1 85.1% 

Year 2 94.9% 

Year 3 95.6% 

Year 4 100% 

Year 5  99.2% 

Year 6  96.7% 

AƩendance Updates 

We need to try really hard each and every week to make sure every year group is beaƟng 
our 97% target—this will help us to succeed!  

Our Whole School aƩendance to date is  95.5% 

The class with the highest aƩendance this  week, and the winner of the virtual £5 is Year 4 

There were  148 pupils with perfect aƩendance this week. Can we beat this next week?   

There were 12 Winners of the 12 Days of Christmas Challenge. Well done to the 12 raffle 
winners.  
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Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Keeping Our Children Safe Online: Parental Controls 
 
 

In today's digital age, ensuring our children's safety online is more important than ever. 
Here are some essenƟal Ɵps from the Keeping Children Safe in EducaƟon 2024 guidelines 
to help you set up effecƟve parental controls: 

 

Use Built-in Parental Controls: Most devices, including smartphones, tablets, and       
computers, come with built-in parental control seƫngs. These allow you to restrict access 
to inappropriate content, set screen Ɵme limits, and monitor your child's online acƟvity. 

Install Parental Control SoŌware: Consider using addiƟonal parental control soŌware or 
apps. These tools offer more advanced features, such as tracking your child's locaƟon, 
blocking specific websites, and providing detailed reports on their online behaviour. 

Set Up Safe Search Filters: Enable safe search filters on search engines and video 
plaƞorms like Google and YouTube. This helps prevent your child from accidentally stum-
bling upon harmful content. 
 
Create Separate User Accounts: Set up individual user accounts for your children on 
shared devices. This allows you to customize the parental control seƫngs for each child 
based on their age and maturity level. 
 
Educate Your Children: Teach your children about online safety. Explain the importance of 
not sharing personal informaƟon, recognising suspicious behaviour, and knowing what to 
do if they encounter something uncomfortable online 
 
Regularly Review Seƫngs: Parental control seƫngs should be reviewed and updated  
regularly to adapt to your child's changing needs and the evolving digital landscape. 
By taking these steps, we can create a safer online environment for our children, helping 
them enjoy the benefits of the internet while minimising the risks. 
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 Spirituality Spotlight 
 
As a school  community we want to be: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

As we enter the fesƟve season of Advent, it's a wonderful opportunity to spread 
kindness to those around us. December is the perfect Ɵme to ensure that everyone 
at St James experiences hope, peace, joy, and love as we celebrate the coming of 
Jesus into the world. 

AƩached, you will find a ‘Kindness Calendar’ filled with a variety of daily kindness 
acƟviƟes that your child can choose to complete. Each acƟvity is explained on the 
calendar, including why it was chosen, and all tasks are free to complete. We en-
courage you to share your child's acts of compassion on TwiƩer or bring completed 
acƟviƟes into school for display. Please use the hashtag @StJamesCEsth. 

Throughout the month, we will be sending home cerƟficates to celebrate the chil-
dren who complete a range of kindness acƟviƟes each week. I am excited to see the 
wonderful acƟviƟes our children will complete and the kindness and compassion 
that will spread throughout the St James School Community. 

If you have any quesƟons, please speak to your child’s class teacher. 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs. Lister 
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Journey Driver Focus:  

COMPASSION 

Each half term, one child from each class 
is nominated by their class teacher for 

‘living out’ our value of the half term. The 
value for this half term is  ‘Compassion’ 

 

RECEPTION Reina Pye 

YEAR 1 

 

Oakley Passey 

YEAR 2 

 

Alexis Hodgkinson 

YEAR 3 

 

Freddie O’Brien 

YEAR 4 

 

Khloe-Mae Lee 

YEAR 5 

 

Ryder Seddon 

YEAR 6 Finely BirkeƩ 

 

 

RECEPTION Kayden-Kai Pearson  

YEAR 1 

 

Hunter Frater-HasseƩ 

YEAR 2 

 

Emily Gartside 

YEAR 3 

 

Olivia Nelson  

YEAR 4 

 

Mason  

YEAR 5 

 

Donnie Bridge 

YEAR 6 Logan Chick ` 



PE Days  
Start (Mon 6th Jan 25) 

End (Fri 7th March 25).  

Y5 Swimming (26th Feb to 2nd Apr) 

Monday Year 3 and Year 4 

Tuesday Year 5 and Year 6 

Wednesday RecepƟon 

Year 5 and  

Year 6  

Thursday Year 1 and Year 2 

Friday Year 1 , Year 2. 
Year 3 and Year 4 

   Clubs 

 

We are running the following 
aŌer school clubs next half term . Booking is 

now open on ParentPay.  

 

· Tuesday-FAB Club for Y2 and Y3 with  
Miss BarraƩ 

· Thursday– Sports Fusion  for KS2 

 

If your child is in Y6,  you may receive a leƩer 
inviƟng them to aƩend a Reading Booster 

Club.  
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Winter Holiday and Food Programme 2024 

      

The Winter Holiday AcƟviƟes and Food Programme (HAF) will be 
running from Monday 23rd December 2024 to Friday 3rd January 

2025fro all eligible children, young people and families (click here to see if your child is eligible). 

    

Winter 2024 HAF Programme - full list of venues and acƟviƟes with Christmas acƟviƟes included and 
details of food pantries available across St. Helens.  

Booking form (please note not all acƟviƟes will show up unƟl they go live for bookings to be taken) 

All acƟviƟes are bookable from 1pm on Tuesday 3rd December. 

   

Chris Cunningham Holiday AcƟviƟes and Food Project Officer 01744 675934 
(christophercunningham@sthelens.gov.uk) 
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APPLYING FOR A PRIMARY SCHOOL PLACE FOR SEPTEMBER 2025 

If your child turns 4 between 1 September 2024 and 31 August 2025, he or she will  
transfer to primary school in September 2025.  From Monday 16 September the         
website www.sthelens.gov.uk/admissions  is open for parents who wish to apply online. 

You will be noƟfied on 16 April 2025 confirming your child's school place. 

The closing date for you to submit your applicaƟon is 15 January 2025. 
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St Helens Carers Centre is an independent registered    
Charity (1089663) that supports unpaid carers looking 
aŌer someone who lives in the St Helens area.   
The centre aim to support both Young and Adult Carers 
to recognise their own needs, have their voices heard, 
help with their physical and mental well being and     en-

sure they are fully understood, valued and supported in their caring role.  
 

For more informaƟon visit:  hƩps://www.sthelenscarers.info 
 

Friends – Play for Disabled Children  

Friends-Play for Disabled Children are a registered charity supporƟng families 
in St Helens and the surrounding areas.  The charity was set up in October 
2012 by two parents with disabled children. 

The charity aims to bring families of disabled children in St 
Helens & the surrounding area together to play through 
events, trips, days out and to provide a support network 
for those families to help prevent isolaƟon. 

 
For more informaƟon visit: hƩps://friendsplay.org.uk 

 
 
 

A  naƟonal carer card and app  that supports you when caring for someone 
The card is for anyone that looks aŌer someone that needs help and support. 
It provides reassurance by including your Emergency Contact details (ICE), 
whilst unlocking Discounts, Wellbeing Hub, our Carer Circle tool, and so much 
more through their app.  

For more informaƟon visit:  hƩps://www.carerscarduk.co.uk/ 
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